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CPD standard applies to: 
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20 hrs CPD is in line with other professions and should be adequate 

‘At least 4 hours must relate to professional issues’.   There should be further clarification on what 
“professional issues” means.  What does this cover?  It needs to be more specific. 

If a practitioner is dispensing herbs, I agree that it would be safe practice to ensure they are up to 
date with their knowledge.  I am unable to comment on the time requirement of 2 hours per year as 
I have insufficient experience in this area to judge whether this is adequate or not. 

 



 

If a person is registering for the first time, they would have undertaken studies to be accepted into 
the profession, therefore they should have covered any CPD requirement.  Ditto with re-registering, 
have they completed studies to re-register?  If not, they should be required to comply with FULL

Mandatory education and mentoring is allowed is other professions therefore it should also be 
allowed here, we need consistency with the registration standards or it will become too confusing to 
ensure compliance. 

 CPD 
not pro-rata.   

 



 

I disagree with the exemption for temporary absence, the health professional should still keep up to 
date with their CPD to maintain their knowledge and competence.  It could be “informal” CPD 
activities during their absence,( reading  journal articles etc.,).   If a nurse or midwife was to take 
maternity leave, we would still expect them to keep up to speed with their CPD. 

English Language Standard 

 

I think the English Language Standard must be STANDARD throughout all professions.  Standard from 
Monday 19 September requires minimum of five (5) years if educated in list of countries, if not IELTS 
or OET is required.  Should be the same for all professions or will result in confusion for staff 
assessing applications. 

 

 



 

 

 



I agree with the grandfathering clause, with “appropriate arrangements” in place to ensure 
communication with patients is adequate.  The alternative is a whole heap of registrants would 
probably be none compliant!   However, in the future the usual English Language Standards should 
apply to new registrants. 

 

Recency of Practice 

 

 

 

 

I believe we need some kind of consistency between professions on the recency of practice.  
Equivalent of 3 months fulltime in a five year period (for N&Ms) seems fair and I think it should be 
adopted here.  Asking “is it enough to maintain competence” leaves it too open to dispute.  It must 
be set down by the Board and you either comply or you don’t register. 

 

 

 


